
BOARD MINUTES 
JULY 8, 2024 

 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Monday, July 8, 2024, in the Board 
Room of the Courthouse.  Present were:  Michael C. Hadley, Daryl Wood, Fred Snakenberg and 
Christy Bates, Auditor.   
 
8:30 a.m.- Meeting was called to order.  Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve the agenda.  
Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.    Also present was Casey 
Jarmes, News-Review. 
 
8:35 a.m. - Review and approval of previous board meeting minutes was held.  Motion was made by 
Fred Snakenberg to approve the minutes for July 1, 2024 as submitted.  Deke Wood seconded the 
motion.  Mike Hadley abstained due to being absent from said meeting.  Motion carried.   
 
8:45 a.m. – Meeting with Andy McGuire, Engineer regarding the Keokuk County Highway Department 
was held.  Update on the County Road V5G pavement project: currently working on shouldering with 
expectation to wrap up next week; transitions are ground; milling, painting lines, seeding and 
miscellaneous items yet to accomplish prior to total completion of project.  Deke Wood received a call 
regarding water over the road in front of Audrey Eyler’s residence near Gibson, Iowa.  Andy responded 
he feels it was a clogged culvert but has not yet been informed of the findings. 
 
9:15 a.m.- Possible acknowledgement of personnel report for Jacob Adrian, Ranger Maintenance, full 
time, Conservation Department was held.  Jacob began work on July 1, 2024.  Motion was made by 
Deke Wood to acknowledge the personnel report as submitted.  Fred Snakenberg seconded the 
motion.  All ayes and motion carried.     
 
9:20 a.m. – Review and possible approval of Memorandum of Understanding regarding reimbursement 
from the Mental Health Agency of Southeast Iowa (MHASEI) for County 
employees/occupancy/equipment was held.  Christy Bates informed County Attorney Thompson 
reviewed said MOU.  Motion was made by Fred Snakenberg to approve the MHASEI MOU as 
submitted.  Deke Wood seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.   
 
9:25 a.m. – Various Board and Committee reports were held.  Fred Snakenberg participated in a SEIL 
meeting.  Deke Wood and Jay Allison, 1015 Transit representatives, met with television reporters to 
clear up misinformation regarding veteran transportation.  As of August 1, 2024, out of county rides will 
no longer be free to veterans due to the increased financial costs, although in county rides will continue 
to be covered for veterans.  Mike Hadley had no scheduled meetings last week. 

 
9:30 a.m.- Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held.  Bates distributed an email 
from Robert Nazario regarding final decision and order from the Iowa Utilities Board (IUB) granting 
rights to Summit Carbon Solutions, LLC to build the liquid CO2 pipeline and a Bremer County Board of 
Supervisors resolution objecting to IUB’s authority to enact eminent domain authority within Bremer 
County for privately owned and operated Carbon Dioxide Pipelines. 
 
There being no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Mike Hadley.  All ayes and the 
meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m. 
 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors adjourned to meet Monday, July 15, 2024. 
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